
 
 
07 October 2019  
 
NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM   
No. 67 Series 2019 
 
TO  : National Office Directors and Executives  

Heads of Offices and Operating Units  
Regional Scout Directors  
Council Scout Executives  
Officers-In-Charge  

 
SUBJECT :  OPLAN B-P at the 17th National Scout Jamboree  
 
1. Christmas season is the season of giving, compassion and generosity as we have come to celebrate 

our upcoming 17th National Scout Jamboree this 1 – 7 December 2019 at the Camp 
Kainomayan, Botolan, Zambales with the theme “Saving Lives”, the National Project 
Management Team together with the host Ramon Magsaysay Council, BSP, and the Local 
Government Unit of Botolan, Zambales, have conceptualized and developed the OPLAN B-P at the 
Jamboree, as the first and largest Christmas Gift-Giving Outreach Programme and 
Initiatives during a Scout Jamboree for the benefit of the indigenous young people in the province 
of Zambales.   
 

2. The OPLAN B-P stands for “Baro Mo, Pamasko Ko!” that aims to gather used/pre-loved pair of 
clothes from all Participants and Scout Leaders, National Service Team, Contingent Management 
Team during the Jamboree that will be distributed to indigenous young people in the communities 
of Botolan and the rest of Province of Zambales.     
 

3. The Jamboree Organizing Committee is requesting and appealing to all kind-hearted and generous 
Scouts, Leaders, NSTs and CMTs to bring at least a pair of used/pre-loved clothes, toys, books 
and/or toiletries, etc., that will be distributed as part of the Christmas Outreach Gift Giving.  
 

4. During the event, there will boxes that will be placed to your respective Sub-Camps where you can 
place your donations under the names of your Local Council Contingents. Generous donors and 
benefactors will be acknowledged during the Programme and announcement will be made from 
time to time.  
 

5. All concerned are directed to include this information campaign during your Pre-Jamboree and 
Orientation Training, as part of the Scout’s “Things to Bring” items to all your respective 
Jamboree Contingent/Delegation. 
 

6. Should you have further queries, you may refer them directly to Mr. Yasser F. Sarona, Program 
and Adult Resources Development Executive, Field Operations Division at (02) 527-8317 loc. 524, 
FOD Telefax (02) 527-5112 or via email at yaz.sarona@scouts.org.ph  

 
7. For your information, guidance, widest dissemination and appropriate action.  
 
 
 
ROGELIO S. VILLA, JR.  
Secretary General  

Boy Scouts of the Philippines 
National Office  
181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez Street, Ermita, 1000 Manila 
PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines 
Website: www.scouts.org.ph 
E-mail: bsp@scouts.org.ph  
(632) 528-05-55 / (632) 527-51-09 / (632) 527-83-17 to 20 / Fax: (632) 528-05-77 
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